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Beloved True Mother, 

 

As we conclude December and head into January, I want to take this opportunity to express my gratitude 

for the past year and share my thoughts with you through this letter. 2024 was a year of overcoming 

internal struggles and challenges, but it was also a year that spurred significant growth. As a 25-year-old 

this year, I often felt the pressure to achieve more. This was especially true in my role as a church leader. 

Despite the difficulties I faced mentally, physically, and spiritually, I made a commitment to become 

more deeply united with the heart of Heavenly Parent and True Parents, and I continue to walk the way of 

Heaven's Will. 

 

I offer my deepest love and gratitude as I report on our activities for the month of January 2025. As we 

begin this new year, I have been busy assisting our members with their visa applications, ensuring that 

they can fulfill their dream to join the entrance of the Cheon Il Sanctum. It has been a challenging yet 

fulfilling task, knowing that each step brings them closer to advancing Heaven's providence. 

 

True Mother, one of our second-generation young adults from our church has been accepted into Sun 

Moon University's UPA. Another second-generation young adult has decided to participate in the 

Heavenly Asia Pacific Heavenly Top Gun Missionary Program. As the church leader, I am truly happy 

and proud of both of these young Blessed children. I am also grateful to be able to offer this victorious 

report to our beloved True Mother. 

 

La Union Church encourages and educates members to receive the blessing through seminars, Sunday 

services, personal advice, and testimonies - helping them realize that the blessing is a once-in-a-lifetime 

gift from our True Parents. By personally working to make my blessing successful and keeping my 

relationship with my husband strong, I believe we can inspire our brothers and sisters to receive the 

blessing as well. 

 

I want to show that the lives of our parents, who have walked the path of sacrifice following Heavenly 



 

 

Parent and True Parents, can lead people to Heavenly Parent and give them hope. I was inspired to 

receive the blessing because of my parents' love - how pure and beautiful it is when centered on our 

Heavenly Parent and True Parents. I, too, hope to pass on that same inspiration to others. 

 

 
 

As a result of this effort, despite our shortcomings, 14 of our members will be receiving the Blessing this 

April! We will continue to guide and help them prepare for the Blessing in April. We sincerely thank 

Heavenly Parent for bestowing this precious Blessing upon us. 

 

Dear True Mother, My husband, who is a Japanese-Filipino 2nd generation, is conducting the United 

English Program, which supports the Japanese second-generation's dream of learning English in the 

Philippines. Together with my husband, I am happy to be able to create a path for the Philippines and 

Japan to become one. True Mother, thank you for blessing our couple with this mission. 

 

With a humble heart, I offer this report to you, our beloved True Mother. The members of La Union 

Church will continue to walk this path with Mother to achieve more victorious results. True Mother, 

thank you. We love you! 

 

Rev. Blessie Belle Ramos  

La Union, Philippines 

 


